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BY EMAIL AND RESS 

November 30, 2023 

Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street 
P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Marconi, 

EB-2023-0328 – Application by Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation (“CPUC”) for leave to sell its 

distribution system to Hydro One Networks Inc. (“Hydro One”) – Supplemental Evidence  

On November 20, 2023, CPUC and Hydro One filed a MAAD application for CPUC to sell its distribution 

system to Hydro One. Hydro One realizes that a couple items of evidence were missing from its application 

and would like to add the following to this application. 

Net Metering Threshold 

• There are no net metering customers in the current CPUC service area.  Therefore, there will be no

impact or restriction to any prospective net metered customers.

OMA Cost/Customer 

• The MAAD filing requirements ask for a comparison of OMA costs per customer between the

consolidating entities. Based on the OEB 2021 Yearbook, the following information was derived.

CPUC Hydro One 

OMA $742,756 $591,198,490 

# customer 1,224 1,439,974 

Cost/Customer $606.83 $410.56 

• Hydro One notes that these numbers are on a total company basis and do not account for

variances in customer mix.

Sincerely, 

Joanne Richardson 
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Cc:  

Judith Meyntz, CAO, Township of Chapleau (cao@chapleau.ca) 

Alan Morin, President, CPUC (operations.puc@chapleau.ca) 

Jason Rioux (Jason.rioux@gmail.com) 

Zubin Panchal (zubin.panchal@oeb.ca) 
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